
pecting the  absolute best  from the 
scholars in their academics, social 
life and choices they make while  
participating in the ABC experience. 
We will do our very best to help 
them be successful!. 
 

We have an exciting year planned 
with lectures that will take place at 
the house from college admissions 
counselors, campus visits, financial 
aid presentations as well as social 
outings to such places as Syracuse 
Stage. 
 

We look forward to communicating 
with you and seeing you at various 

Dear F-M ABC Parents/

Guardians/Supporters& 

Friends: 

My name is La Rae M. 
Martin-Coore; it is my 
honor to serve as the Resi-
dent Director for the F-M 
ABC Program. I am also 
the Academic Coordinator 
for the Le Moyne College 
Upward Bound Program, 
which  helps students 
graduate from high 
school, and enter and 
graduate from college.  I 
have a Masters Degree in 
Higher Education from Le 
Moyne  College and over 
15 years of experience  
working with  teens and 
youth. I truly believe I 
have a gift and the pas-
sion for helping young 
adults achieve their goals 
and  succeed! 

We have completed our 
first  6 weeks of the aca-
demic year.  Full of chal-
lenges and successes, the 
scholars have begun to 
embody what it means to 
be F-M ABC Scholars.  

They  have settled into the 
routine of classes, studying, 
completing chores and spend-
ing time with their host fami-
lies.  All scholars are partici-
pating in extracurricular ac-
tivities such as student gov-
ernment, plays, sports and 
clubs.  We even have a book 
club that one of our board 
members has started. 
 

The theme for the year is 
“Great Expectations”.  The  
residential staff along with 
the board members are ex-

A Year of Great Expectations! 

 

Board of Directors 
 
Erica Rube, chair 
Deb Herman, Vice Chair 
Gerald Black, Treasurer 
Cindy Oehmigen, Secretary 
Jill Brule & Anne Keefe,  
Corresponding Secretaries 
Janel Benson 
Sharon Bogin 
Joyce Bresnahan 
Maria Dawson 
Kathy Elbadawi 
Tris Farnsworth 
Willie Fiss 
Julie Harris 
Carolyn Holmes 
Michael Johns 
Wanda Jukam 
Karen Keane 
Katherine Keeney 
Cheryle Kelley 
Clare Leary 
Bonnie McCabe 
Deb Monahan 
Alice Newman 
Julie Parker 
Pam Steele 
Barbara Sutton 
Lynette Chappell Williams 
 

Staff 

LaRae Martin-Coore,  

   Resident Director 

Heather Howard 
   Sr. Resident Advisor 
Colette Montgomery 
   Resident Advisor 
Jennifer Newton-Wong  
   Cook 
 
Host Families 
Linda & John Andrake 
Tracy & Scott Buckingham 
Lou Lou & Terry Delmarsh 
Jane Rice and Steve Donato 
Kathy & Sam Elbadawi 
Shelly & Dave Everding 
Cindy & Matt Hawks 
Diane & Brett Kupperman 

Immaculee Kyondwa & Jo-
seph Mpinga 

Lisa & Gerald Susko 
Elizabeth Wheeler  
 

Fall 2012 

L-R: 2012-2013 scholars: Janai, 

Tanaja, Alex, Nellie, Kesi and Sara 

During our first few weeks the scholars have participated in 
various events  that have allowed them to show their 
strengths and characteristics: 

 Welcome Back Breakfast   

 Bowling  

 Fire Safety & Prevention  

 F-M ABC Book Club 

 Battle of the Classes 

 Wiz Khalifa Concert 

 Fright Night & Haunted 
Hayride  

Activities & Events : 

L-R: Residential Staff -
Heather, La Rae and  
Colette 

Scholars with Colette and La 
Rae posing for photo by Ned 
Campbell of The Eagle Bulletin 



P A G E  2  

Thank you to our Community Friends: 

Thanks to our Corporate Community Friends who 
devote Community Service Days to make our house 
shine.  Your help is greatly appreciated! 

Anaren, Inc. 
Lakshmi Achutha Joe Porcello 
Deb Burgmeier Carl Salce 
Ellen Finch 
Steven Finch 
Joanne RIzza Kelleher 
Thomas Lingel 
Stephanie Mayne 
Jeff Merrill 
 

Anaren, Inc.      Kevin Nass 
Jeff Conklin - Down to Earth Carpet Cleaning Deb Petzold 
Christ Church      Karen and Joe Porcello 
Dewitt Community Church    Raymour and Flanigan 
Vicki Donella      Kristen Rubacka 
Fairgrounds Family Practice—Drs. Nardella,  St. Ann’s Church 
  Kaplan and Bagatell     VHA 
The Four Seasons Garden Club 

Bob Garland 
Girl Scout Troop #845 

VHA 
Bill Glaser 
Laura Gregus 
Michael Johns 
Lynne Paulson 
Karen Roehm 
Pat Shute 
 

 

Anaren Service Volunteers 

 

Many thanks to Peter Farns-
worth, Kate Kelly, Nicole 
Coward,  and the whole 
TopSpin Committee for their 
fantastic efforts for us and 
for education in NYC .Their 
belief that all children de-
serve better educational op-
portunities has allowed us 
to  enhance our program in 
so many ways and  to offer 
so much more for our schol-
ars.   

To learn more about Topspin go to  

Topspincharity.com  and Like Topspin 
on Facebook!  

Top Spin will 
host its  next big 
event on Novem-
ber 14th, 2012 
in NYC.   

 F-M ABC is once 
again one of 3 
beneficiaries!  
THANK YOU 
TOPSPIN!! 

Lynn Paulson cutting the grass 
during VHA Service Day 

http://Topspincharity.com


P A G E  3  
F A L L  2 0 1 2  

 

Theresa and Manuel Ares 

Ornella Palmieri 

Dr. Neal S. Bellos 

Gwynne Bellos 

Janel Benson, Ironman Competitor 

Jim Benson 

Alexis Paksi 

Casey Cleary-Hammarstedt’s 
Birthday 

Rosemary O’Leary 

Carolyn Coit’s Birthday 

Barbara Sutton and Liz Kolodney 

Tris Farnsworth 

B. and P. Halpern 

Faith, Joy, Donovan, and Danielle 
Gary 

Reginald and Gwen Gary 

Michael Johns 

VHA 

Karen Keane 

Daniel K. Wallace 

Katherine DeStefano Myrick 

Janel Benson 

Lourdes  Padilla, F-M ABC ‘83 

Jerry and Nicki Bisson 

Erica Rube 

Marlene and Scott McFarlane 

Barbara Sutton 

Pat Lein 

Barbara Rivette 

Liz Kolodney and Barbara Sutton 

Jane Burkhead and Robert Sarason 

 

 Theresa Ares 

(Received after October 20, 2011) 

Reginald and Elsie Adams 

Mr. and Mrs. Philip J. Dolson Sr. 

Phil and Jane Domenico 

Joan and Joe DuBois 

Erman and Laura Ferris 

Carol Ginsky 

Dr. and Mrs. Irving Goldman 

Jerry and Lois Gordon 

Jud and Roz Gostin 

Dennis and Carolyn Hall 

Kevin M. Hanlon 

Patricia Infantine 

Janis Jones and Family 

Bob and Mary Ellen (Roth) Lorefice and 
Family 

James Magee 

Mary K. Massad 

Joseph and E.A. McCarthy 

Jack and Joan McKissick 

Arthur E. Morris 

Michael and Marilyn Perez 

William Poorman 

Donald and Joan Rich 

Helen M. Roth 

John and Tammy Roth 

Nancy Roth 

Jean and Louis Seelig 

Bill and Joyce Sherman 

Robert and Elizabeth Smith 

Syratisco Camp Association 

T. Daniel and Kathleen A. Tearno, Trustees, 

Tearno Family Rev. Fund 

Angela P. Terrell 

Marcela (Ares) and Eric D. Terrell 

 

Students of Marcela Terrell 

Eric Terrell on Mother’s Day on behalf of 
Marcela Ares Terrell 

Tamson L. Six and Jeffrey S. Terrell 

Thomas and Patricia Tighe 

Bill and Janet Whyland 

Paula Wilcoxen 

Leslie Zebrowski 

Esther Baumgarten 

Ira Baumgarten 

Pauline Ann DiCalsi Bertone 

Jill and Jim Brulé 

Fayetteville Elementary Faculty and Staff 

Wanda Jukam 

Trasie Procopio 

Barbara Sutton and Liz Kolodney 

Claire Edwards 

Gerry and Wendy Edwards 

Morris and Edith Kolodney 

Deborah Gerstein 

Murray Lucas 

Adele Lucas 

L. Robert Mapstone 

Shirley Mapstone 

Dr. George McDade 

Jacqueline K. Manier 

J. Gordon Phillips 

Donald Phillips 

Judith Fein Rudy 

Linda Greytak 

John Shafer 

James Chupaila 

Nicholas Lore 

Jim Small 

Carol Small and Family 

Memorial and Tribute Gifts 

In Memory of: In Honor of: 
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Indu Bala 

Ahluwalia  

with former 

teacher 

 

The Alumnae Report 2012 
Konnie Whitfield Hendricks - 1979 
This year I was blessed to purchase a new home, which I had built. My daughter, a HS junior, went to her 
first college fair. As a social worker (BA Fordham, MSW Howard), I am blessed to help many people. I also 
participate in local events and donate to organizations that help and empower others, which I did as an 
ABC student. My prayer is that I will be able to more active with ABC now that I've accomplished my goal of 
homeownership.  
 

Indu Bala Ahluwalia - 1980 
 I was recently in MI for work and went to see my Junior High teacher, Mrs. Liu, to thank her for being so 
influential in my early life in Cleveland. My older son is now attending Amherst College, as I did. Reverend 
Silbaugh, past ABC chair (and Amherst alum), would get such a kick knowing this.   
 

Lourdes Padilla Ramirez - 1983 
I can't believe both of my children are now in college and I am an" empty nester”. My younger just started 
at Stonybrook and my older is a junior at SUNY Purchase.  This could not be possible without ABC, which 
taught me the importance of education and exposed me to lifestyles where parents were directly involved 
with their children & their children's education (my host parents were Jerry & Nicki Bisson and Caroline 
Richmond). ABC not only assists the scholars they recruit, but it impacts future generations. 
 

Tammy Rosado Gruenberg – 1984 
I am in my second year of my Executive Masters Program at Columbia U. School of Public Health.  I will be 
getting my MPH focusing on Health Care Management.  I also started a new job as Medical Director of 
Women's Health at the Morris Heights Health Center and am on the faculty at the Albert Einstein College 
of Medicine. I am doing everything full time, but somehow, not being on call anymore has made all the 
difference.  Randy enjoys working as SVP of Technology Procurement at Citibank. Zachary is a sophomore 
at HS for Math, Science and Engineering at City College. Seth (10) is in the honors program at Riverdale 
Kingsbridge Academy and a two sport athlete. I am so grateful for the opportunity that the ABC program 
gave me.  I will always cherish that it catapulted me to greater things. 
 

Donna Graham Stewartson – 1984 
My family and I are doing well. I am currently looking for a new job in education. We met with ABC repre-
sentatives at an independent school fair and will be applying for our daughter. 
 

Annette Miles – 1985 
All is well. As usual, I am busy with work (as a Maternal-Fetal Specialist in the Dept. of OB/GYN at Kaiser 
Permanente, Atlanta, GA) plus the kids (school, sports, orchestra & their social lives)!! Lawren (12) is in 7th 
grade, Joshua (10) is in 5th grade. 
 
Barbra Eden – 1988 
Lots of milestones to share: I purchased my 1st home this June 2012. After turning 40 last year, I took up 
golf which I absolutely love!  I added a new member to my family: Snowy, The Fantastic Eden, a Jack Rus-
sell. I presently reside in South Florida and work in sales for DIAGEO North America. I love the work and 
enjoy the travel throughout Central and South America. 

Natasha Haynes-Smith - 1990 
I'm still covering entertainment for CNN/HLN, and I am currently on the Board of Visitors for the University 
of Wisconsin School of Journalism and Mass Communications, where I went for graduate school in Journal-
ism. I was invited to join the board last year.  

Donna Graham 
Stewartson with 
husband Vassel 
Stewartson 

Our alumnae 
send their news 
but also greetings 
and love to the 
Board, host fami-
lies, staff and 
scholars, and all 
those who sup-
port F-M ABC. 

Barbara Eden enjoying 
golf! 
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Mayra Rivera Lewin - 1997 
I just started my 11th year teaching and, as always, it’s very exciting. My school is celebrating its 
centennial year and I am responsible for planning our Centennial Gala. It promises to be quite the 
event with many important politicians on the guest list. Kareem and I just celebrated our second 
anniversary and are more in love every day.  
 

Ingrid (Beth) Hansen - 1998 
My boyfriend Earl and I went down to Florida in June for Earl's daughter’s graduation from high 
school (with honors and distinctions!!) and made that trip into a mini vacation. My brother Josh got 
his first job as a Design Assistant. He's also a Senior Editor for an online magazine. I've been at 
Ogilvy for six years now - that's like an eternity for this industry. Since the company is so large, I've 
had a lot of opportunity to grow and work on interesting (and not-so-interesting) pieces of busi-
ness. I still love being a copywriter. 
 

Alanna Forte Bhoorasingh – 1998 
Alanna reports (via phone) that she is a Critical Nurse Specialist working four 12 hour shifts/week 
at Kings County Hospital’s ICU and is also studying for a Master’s degree in Critical Nursing. 
Alanna’s husband Craig is also a nurse and in school. Their daughter Kaiya, 10, takes classes at a 
Russian ballet school. Juggling work, school, and family is exhausting, but Alanna is doing it all and 
feels thankful for the people who supported her at F-M ABC. “How did you put up with us?” she 
asked. 
 

May Ling Brantman (attended 1997-2000) 
I finally finished my BA in Business Management. I took my classes online, juggling 4 - 5 classes 
along with a full time job, an active 8 year old and a social life.  I still work for Berkeley College - 6 
years in January. I received a few promotions over the years, most recently Project Specialist in the 
Enrollment Management department.  My amazing daughter, Aimee, is in third grade. We moved 
to White Plains, a couple of years ago. I'm still a city girl at heart, so I'm happy it's a quick ride in.  
 
Maribelle Ruiz Hernandez - 2002 
The family and I are still in San Antonio but are expecting to be relocating soon. We are a dual-
service family (Air Force and Army). Our goal is to get stationed somewhere closer to home; so that 
family can help out if we get deployed overseas. Marquise, age 9, is now in 3rd grade and keeps us 
very busy with sports & school. Cassidy is now very much in her terrible-twos. She is so much like 
me-- the girl can talk! I don't know how you all did it with a house full of teenage girls! I was select-
ed for promotion again. I’ve been called a "fast burner". I'll finally be done with school next sum-
mer. Chris is away at Army training until January/February.  
 

Amelia Stone - 2007 
This year, my second at USC, I was elected the president of the Math Graduate Students Assn, and 
was asked to make our department a little more social. Apparently, I am a good person to steer the 
group in that direction. This past summer, I did research in LA with one of the department’s  top 
professors. I am greatly involved in my sorority, Zeta Phi Beta, supervising the undergraduate chap-
ter at USC while also doing service with my citywide graduate chapter. 
 
 
 

(continued on page 8) 

 

Ingrid Hansen 

May Ling  & Aimee 

Maribelle & Family 

Amelia Stone—2nd 

from right 



Caption describing picture or graphic. 

Anonymous (20) 
George and Bev Adams 
Reginald and Elsie Adams 
Sally Alden 
American Association of University Women 
Dr. and Mrs. Ira Ames 
Anaren Inc. 
Manuel Ares 
Al and Jane Arras 
Marsha Ashman 
Grenardo Avelino 
Dwight and Sallie Bailey 
Scott and Betty Ann Baldwin 
J. Thomas and Silvia De La Garza Bassett 
Mirta and Joseph Bearman 
Melinda and Ronnie Bell 
Janel Benson 
Dr. and Mrs. William Bergstrom 
Dr. and Mrs. William & Darcy Berkery 
Jenelle Berry (FM ABC ’99) 
Linda and Allan Birnbaum 
Gerry and Barbara Black 
Sharon and Dennis Bogin 
Hugh and Lynette Bonner 
Joyce and Jim Bresnahan 
Noni and Harold Bristol 
Bristol-Myers Squibb Foundation 
Jill and Jim Brulé 
Helen and Phillip Buck 
Grant and Helen Buelow 
Michael and Karen Burns 
Tim and Katy Burns 
Frank and Kathy Campagna 
Joseph L. and Janice L. Charles 
Christ Church 
Sandra Cline 
Diane and Ralph Cognetti 
Stuart and Lois Collier 
Deborah Lappin Cornell 
Richard and Linda Cote 
Dawn E. Cottrell 
Sheila O’Hara Coughlin 
Robert and Carol Cranston 
Tim and Margie Creamer 
Dr. and Mrs. John J. Cucinotta 
Jacqueline Cullen 
Beth and Ed D’Allesandro 
Maria and Bill Dawson 
Kathleen G. and Sam Deeb 
Susanna S. Delmar 
Linda and Mark Demo 
Dewitt Community Church 
Erwin and Lorraine Dimon 
Jane Rice and Steve Donato 
Mary and Marty Doto 
William and Jean Duff 
Mr. and Mrs. R.J. Duncanson 

Eileen Emerson and Adrian Dunuwila 
Kathy and Sam Elbadawi 
Fred. L. Emerson Foundation, Inc. 
Enders Road Faculty Association 
Patrick Engle 
Tris Farnsworth 
Peter Farnsworth and Randi Stone 
Fayetteville-Manlius High School Activities – 
Showboat 
Fayetteville-Manlius High School Class of 2011 
Fayetteville-Manlius High School Class of 2012 
Fayetteville-Manlius High School National Honor 
Society 
Fayetteville-Manlius High School Student Council 
Fayetteville-Manlius High School Thespian 
Troupe #96 
Catherine Fedrizzi 
First Baptist Church, Manlius 
Willie and Mike Fiss 
Philip Frankel 
Pamela and Steven Fries 
Mr. & Mrs. David C. Fry 
Robert R. Garland 
The General Electric Foundation 
Vince and Anita Genecco 
Michael and Jacki Goldberg 
Mr. and Mrs. Neil Goldberg 
Steven and Sondra Goldberg 
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 
Joan Gould 
Betty Granatstein 
Julie M. Gratien 
Stephen and Julia Graziano 
Heidi and Russell Green 
Roger and Vicki Greenberg 
Jennifer and Anthony Greene 
Janis and Norman Gross 
Tammy (FM ABC ’84) and Randy Gruenberg  
Tom and Sally Hall 
David Harding 
Julia and Daniel Harris 
Tom and Melanie Hartzeim 
Ms. Natasha Haynes-Smith (FM ABC ’90) 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald A. Hebert 
Deborah Hermann and Wayne Clarke 
Bob and Ellie Hillers 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hillman 
Hollowick, Inc. 
David and Carolyn Holmes 
Jim and Charlene Hughes 
Immaculate Conception Parish Tithing Fund 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Johns 
Wanda Jukam 
Jan and James Kaplan 
Phil and Judy Kaplan 
Karen Keane 
Anne Keefe 

Katherine and Devin Keeney 

Cheryle and Scott Kelley 

Norma Kelley 

Kelley Brothers 

Mary Klepper 

Elizabeth Kolodney 

Kolodney Family Fund 

Tom and Joyce Kopcik 

Andrew Kordalewski 

Robert Kuklis 

Jeff and Kathy Kurtz 

Laurence J. Lardy 

Olga and Anthony LaTessa 

Mitzi and Jim Laub 

David Lauter 

Andrew and Clare Leary 

Amy and Stephen Leibeck 

Pat Lein 

Kirk and Sandra Leister 

Mr. and Mrs. R.D. Letterman 

Richard Lightcap 

John and Nancy Lorz 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Lowenberg 

Raymond and Helene Mann 

Adrienne Kay Mannion 

Mr. Jack Mannion and Mayor Stephanie Minor 

Patrick and Gwyn Mannion 

Peggy Marshall 

Mary K. Massad 

Ms. Sheri Masse 

John and Bonnie McCabe 

Carmel McColgin and Patrick Stack 

Mark and Linda McGuigan 

Dr. Annette M. Miles (FM ABC ’85) 

Howard R. Miller 

Max Mozell 

Walter Munze 

Stephanie Murphy 

Kevin and Linda Nass 

Mary Jane and Steve Nathan 

Louis and Jane Neuburger 

Alice and Bill Newman 

M. Edwina Norton 

Dr. Paul Nozynski 

Bonnie and Neil O’Brien 

O’Brien and Gere Limited 

Rosemary O’Leary 

Mary Cawley Oliver 

 

Fayetteville-Manlius A Better Chance Donors 2011-2012 
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JoDean and Timothy Orcutt 

Julie Parker 

Joanne and Ric Pettit 

Deb Petzold 

Anita Pisano 

Len and Betty Poggiali 

Joe and Karen Porcello 

Lourdes (FM ABC ’83) and Rolondo Ramirez  

Stanley P. Meltzer and Patricia A. Randall 

Dr. and Mrs. Michael Ratner 

Cathy Dutch and Bill Redfield 

Bertha P. Reed 

Blume and Dick Rifken 

Maudie and Graham Ritchie 

Ken and Susan Ritzenberg 

Rosa Rivera 

Barbara S. Rivette 

Michael & Christy Roberson 

Debbie Rose and Kenneth Boyce 

Carol and Gerry Rothschild 

Carol Harris Rothschild 

Erica and Neil Rube 

Elaine Rubenstein 

Phil Rudolph 

Linda and Bob Ryan 

Bob and Toni Salisbury 

Samuel F. and Suzanne C. Sammarco 

Lorraine A. Schmidt 

David and Candee Schneckenburger 

Mary Sheila Scoones 

Marla and Steve Share 

Mr. and Mrs. William Sherman 

Pat Shute 

Morgan and Charlotte Silbaugh 

Ethel L. Skinner 

Judith B. Smith 

Nancy Smith 

Betsy Snyder 

Angela and Kevin Sommer 

Dr. and Mrs. George Soufleris 

St. Ann’s Church  

St. Ann’s Church Outreach 

Fran Staniec 

Myrna Benedict Stasiw 

Pam and Bob Steele 

Troy Stephenson and Christine Roberts 

Kate Stewart 

Robert and Sharon Storrier 

Barbara Sutton 

Cindy Sutton   

John and Leila Swanson 

Rob and Lucy Sylvester 

Deb and Jim Tifft 

Top Spin 2011 

Karen and Paul Torop 

Lee and Ted Trespasz 

Trinity Episcopal Church 

United Methodist Church of Fayetteville 

Laurie A. Valentine 

Joe and Carole Valesky 

VHA 

Steve and Fran Volinsky 

Mary, Fred, David, and Sarah Wagner 

Mr. and Mrs. David Warner 

Mark and Lucy Wasileski 

Marilyn G. Waters 

Jennifer Paterson and Robert Weisenthal 

Dr. Barbara Weisinger 

Delores Weiss 

David and Daryll Wheeler 

Perdexter Hogue Williams (FM ABC ’79) 

Maxine Berfield Willis (FM ABC ’77) 

Peter and Claire Winnewisser 

Ms. Mary Woiler 

Mary Jane Woodcock 

 

 

Fayetteville-Manlius A Better Chance Donors 2011-2012 

Here’s what members of the Community 
have to say about the F-M ABC program: 
The young women from the A Better 
Chance Program enrich my classes 
in ways that are unimaginable. This 
is most especially the case in a 
course entitled ‘The Rhetoric of Race 
in American Culture,’ where their 
honest, mature and courageous con-
tributions greatly impact their peers 
by pressing them to consider race-
related issues as more than an ab-
straction.  Laura Iodice, F-M Teacher 
 

The ABC program is one that is fun-
damental to the numerous girls who 
have participated in it over the many 
years. Without funding for the pro-
gram, the girls will not be able to 
enrich their lives and the lives with 
whom they come in contact. There 
are so many ways in which the pro-
gram impacts our school and many 
schools in the country and I hope 
that it can continue in the same way 
as it has for years to come.  Elizabeth 
Wheeler, F-M Teacher and Host 
Mom 

It takes a special young woman to participate in the ABC program. These girls 
are smart, responsible, resilient, and self-reliant. I feel very fortunate to have 
the opportunity to work with them and more importantly, really get to know 
them, throughout their four years at FM. Angela Sommer, School Counselor 
We made a difference to those 73 young women who have graduated from F
-M ABC so far and they are now making a difference in the lives they touch 
through their careers, families, and in their communities. Our graduates have 
honored all of us because we believed in them and helped change the trajec-
tory of their lives. Barbara Sutton, Board Member 
Take a 14 year old from the Bronx, put her in an affluent, predominantly 
white suburban high school, provide a loving, supportive environment and 
watch her become a class leader breaking down racial barriers and socioeco-
nomic stereotypes while melting the hearts of those around her. This is how 
FMABC affects change – through one scholar at a time.  Kathy Elbadawi,  
Host Family 
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Dorisol Inoa - 2009 
I'm a senior in college (Wesleyan U.)! Can you believe it? This summer I was a teacher with 
Breakthrough in Philadelphia. I taught literature to 7th and 8th graders. I'm really happy I took 
this summer to explore education. I told my kids about the ABC community school program, and 
encouraged them to apply. This year I'm working in the admissions office as an interviewer. If 
any ABC seniors need help on college interviews, I could talk to them.  I'm also planning the 7th 
Annual National Dominican Student Conference, with potentially 500+ guests. It's a huge re-
sponsibility, and I can't wait to make it happen. I will be looking for a full time job in the man-
agement consulting industry. If you have friends in the industry, please let me know so I can 
connect with them.  
 

Shynise Stiff - 2010 
This past summer, I was a summer analyst at Goldman Sachs. It was a great hands-on experi-
ence that increased my passion for my major, Applied Economics and Management. I liked us-
ing, in the real world, the tools I learned in class. Currently, I am in my junior year at Cornell Uni-
versity. I am still enamored with the people, learning, and beauty of Ithaca. 
 

More Alumni News: 

Dorisol & Shynise with 
their mascots! 

2012-2013 Scholars in Action:pasta  

Sara learning to 
make pasta with 
her host family 

Alex apple picking with her host 
family 

The scholars performing in Black History 
Month Assembly 2011-2012 

Janai practicing fire safety 

Tanaja at the 
Welcome Back 
Picnic with 
board member, 
Tris Farnsworth 

Kesi at Welcome Back picnic with host mom, 
Tracy Buckingham 

Alex & Nellie preparing for home-
coming  

Nellie and Sara at the NY State Fair 
with their host families 

Sara kayaking in the Adirondacks 
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